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The Texas Gourd Society just wrapped up its spring meeting and what a good time we had. As you may know the meeting was 

held at the farm of Roy and Blanch Cavaretta in Hallettsville, Texas. They opened their beautiful home and farm to TGS and 

we had approximately 100 people in attendance. Thank you Roy and Blanch for your wonderful hospitality.  We also had free 

BBQ brisket and chicken with plenty of side dishes along with red beans and rice from Zelda. This was just one of the ways 

TGS is saying thank you to its membership for all their support. Top notch gourd demonstrations were provided by some of 

TGS best gourd artists like John Flewharty, and Lelia & Jimmy Sublet. They provided first class hands on informational in-

struction and information on products and techniques to all in attendance.    

 

Our 2012 Lone Star Gourd Festival rack cards are finished and available from any board member or patch leader. The beau-

tiful work of  Texas Gourd Society Artist of the Year, Bonnie Gibson, is displayed on the card. Pick some up and pass them 

out to spread the word about our 2012 festival. 

 

Our Ways & Means committee now has our 2012 raffle tickets available for purchase at $1.00 each. The raffle gourd features 

beautiful art work from various TGS gourd artists throughout Texas. Check our website www.texasgourdsociety.org and con-

tact any board member or the Ways & Means chair persons to obtain raffle gourd tickets.    

 

Planning is still under way for the 17th Annual Lone Star Gourd Festival and we would like to extend a Big Friendly Texas 

invitation to everyone to join us in 2012 and take part in all of our activities. The festival will once again be in Fredericksburg, 

Texas at the Gillespie County Fairgrounds Exhibition Hall nestled in the beautiful Texas Hill Country. Festival dates are 19 – 

21 October 2012. Fredericksburg is a world-class tourist destination with many beautiful and interesting “sights”,  the Texas 

Gourd Society is proud to host the Lone Star Gourd Festival in this magnificent city. Classes will start on Thursday 18 Octo-

ber 2012; vendor set up will also begin on Thursday afternoon at 1 P. M.  I would like to extend my personal invitation to eve-

ryone and invite you to a truly spectacular gourd festival with “top-notch” educational and instructional classes, teachers and 

gourd vendors from around the country. The competition entries are superb and feature Fine Art of the highest quality; many 

of our competition artists are featured in galleries throughout the United States and have vendor booths at the Lone Star 

Gourd Festival so you will have the opportunity to see and purchase fine gourd art. We will be raffling a gourd completed by 

12 of the best gourd artists from across Texas at the festival. The gourd was grown in Texas and each artist was free to choose 

their own design. You can reach our Show Chair, Suzanne Haffey at bettiesuz@yahoo.com, and/or Co-Chair Joe Pritchard at 

stormy7606@hotmail.com.  

 

As everyone knows our volunteer chair John Flewharty has been working very hard and beating the bushes to recruit new 

volunteers for the Lone Star Gourd Festival. John has given TGS countless hours of his time thru the years working as a vol-

unteer at any position that needed help. I ask all TGS members to contact John at dsf1511@verizon.net and tell him that you 

would be glad to volunteer two or more hours to help out at our festival. Remember it is our festival and it takes all of us as a 

team to make it successful. All volunteers who work two or more hours at the festival are invited to the FREE meal feast that 

will be provided by TGS on Thursday night 18 October 2012 at the fairgrounds. 

                 ……………..Continued next page 
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By: Tom Hornsby, TGS President 

mailto:bettiesuz@yahoo.com
mailto:stormy7606@hotmail.com
mailto:dsf1511@verizon.net


 

 

 

 

….continued  

 

 I would also like to call to your attention that the Texas Gourd Society has many of its members featuring gourd 

art in the Southwest Gourd Fine Art Show held at the Kerr Arts and Cultural Center in Kerrville, Texas. This will be the 

7th annual show of spectacular gourd art. The show runs from May 24 to July 8th 2012 and 28 artists have been selected to 

be in this juried event. More information can be obtained at www.kacckerrville.com. 

 

 Visit our website www.texasgourdsociety.org for information about our festival if you would like to teach a class, 

be a vendor, enter the competition or just have a good time at a spectacular event. 

 

 Please feel free to contact me, Tom Hornsby,  President, at tom@bayougourds.com or 318 445 3969 if you have 

any questions regarding our festival or the Texas Gourd Society. 

 

Tom Hornsby 
President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2012 RAFFLE GOURD COMPLETED 
 

 The 2012 Raffle Gourd is completed and raffle tickets are now on sale.  A group of 12 artists 

have contributed their time and talent to create a beautiful gourd to be raffled at the 2012 Gourd 

Festival.  Artists include Crystal Ziemann, Darla Hines, John Flewharty, Hellen  Martin, Lynda 

Smith, Judy Richie, Martha Webb, Don Vyskocil, Cheryl Trotter, Betty Vertin, Edie Davis, and Sylvia 

Gaines.  Judy Richie also donated the raw gourd. The 2012 gourd does not have a central theme  

and each artist was free to express their creativity in one of 12 areas outlined on the gourd. Tickets 

are now on sale and available  from anyone on the Executive Board.   Contact any officer or director 

at the contact information on page  2 to request raffle tickets to buy or to sell. You won’t want to 

miss an opportunity to win this beautiful piece of art.  

http://www.kacckerrville.com
http://www.texasgourdsociety.org
mailto:tom@bayougourds.com
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Purpose:  

 
The Purpose of the Texas 

Gourd Society is to  

promote interest in and 

appreciation of gourds, 

both to our membership 

and to the general public.  

We will do this by sharing 

information through  

education, meetings,  

festivals and shows related  

to the culture, history, 

uses, crafting and artistry 

of gourds.  

Officers    

Tom Hornsby President tom@bayougourds.com 318-445-3969 

Suzanne Haffey Vice President bettiesuz@yahoo.com 512-431-6030 

C. C. Rice Secretary KinfolkGourds@gmail.com 409-945-2892 

Lynda Smith Treasurer lyndabethsmith@gmail.com 512-524-7897 

Gerry Flewharty Membership 2flews@flash.net 214-341-2614 

Joe Pritchard Past President stormy7606@hotmail.com 817-909-2814 

    

Directors    

Robbie Pritchard  robbiesgarden@hotmail.com 817-905-3178 

Ethel Virgin  ethelvirgin@peoplescom.net 903-862-3282 

JoAnne Richardson  joanne9rich@yahoo.com 806-548-3607 

Cheryl Trotter  4cheryltrotter@gmail.com 281-300-5013 

John Flewharty  dsf1511@verizon.net 940-380-9566 

Bill Willibey  willibey@sbcglobal.net 832-288-3207 

    

Gourdzette Editor    

Cathy West  disn@consolidated.net 281-391-9327 

    

Historian    

Joe Pritchard  stormy7606@hotmail.com 817-909-2814 

2012 TGS Executive Board 

  

THE TEXAS GOURDZETTE IS 

A BENEFIT OF TGS  

MEMBERSHIP 

 

DON’T FORGET TO RENEW YOUR 

TGS MEMBERSHIP FOR 2012! 

mailto:tom@bayougourds.com
mailto:bettiesuz@yahoo.com
mailto:KinfolkGourds@gmail.com
mailto:lyndabethsmith@gmail.com
mailto:2flews@flash.net
mailto:stormy7606@hotmail.com
mailto:robbiesgarden@hotmail.com
mailto:ethelvirgin@peoplescom.net
mailto:joanne9rich@yahoo.com
mailto:4cheryltrotter@gmail.com
mailto:dsf1511@verizon.net
mailto:willibey@sbcglobal.net
mailto:disn@consolidated.net
mailto:stormy7606@hotmail.com


 

 

 

TGS MEMBER GROWERS 
LET US KNOW IF YOU BELONG ON THIS LIST! 

Gourd Buyers 
Please contact the Growers on this list before you visit.  

Rising Dawn Lodge Gourd Farm 
Gay Wright 
174 Kellar Rd. 
Smithville, TX 78957  
(512) 360-2023 
EMAIL: alcyone@cmyfarm.com 
WEBSITE: http://
alcyone@cmyfarm.com/ 
 
Spaeth Gourd Farm 
Mag and Dayton Spaeth 
5397 Tri-County Road 
Mason, TX 768567  
(325) 265-4377 
EMAIL: dspaeth@hctc.net 
 
Chinquapin Gourd Palace 
Douglas & Kathi Ford 
9930 Noonday Rd, W 
Hallsville, TX 75650 
(903) 660-1003 
EMAIL: kathiford2@gmail.com 
 
Quarry Farm Gourds  
Anna Miller 
12091 Eagleville Rd 
North Baltimore, OH 45872 
419-257-2597 
WEBSITE: www.quarryfarmgourds.com 
 

 

Bayou Gourd Farm 
Tom and Zelda Hornsby 
PO Box 4601 
Pineville, LA 71361     
(318) 445-3969 
EMAIL: tom@bayougourds.com 
or Zelda@bayougourds.com 
WEBSITE: www.bayougourds.com 
 
Clausen's Gourd Farm 
5835 East Line Rd 
Whitewright Tx 75491 
(903) 364-5475 
EMAIL: dclausen82@verizon.net 
 
Dancing Feather Studio &  
Diamond Y Farm 
Ed & Charlotte Yeisley 
1342 State Hwy 95 South 
Smithville, TX 78970 
(830) 839-4220 
EMAIL: yeisley@gvtc.com 
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 An Open Letter from John Flewharty, Volunteer Chairman for the TGS Festival 

How to REALLY belong. 

We join TGS, pay our dues, attend the various meetings, meet new friends, and practice our artistic talents, through 
our many gourd creations.  That is a big part of being a gourd-head. 

But just as important a part of being a gourd-head; our officers, directors, committee chairs and helpers, patch leaders, 
all those people that step up each year at festival time, to make our biggest function of  the a year a success, are always 
there to help.   AND ALL ARE VOLUNTEERS. 

But guess what?  We never seem to have enough help behind the scenes.  We need people to man the various booths 
during the festival,  admissions, help with the banquet, booth layout, competition setup, judges, hospitality, the Kids 
Korner, membership, raffle, etc.   We need at least 20 to 30 more volunteers over the 4 days we will be in Fredericks-
burg, for a minimum of a couple of hours sometime during the festival.  And the pay is great! Thursday evening, TGS 
will host a hospitality hour with some gooood food.   FREE. 

Those of you that have not already volunteered, can reach me at dsf1511@verizon.net, or (940) 380-9566. I am John 
Flewharty, I am a volunteer. 

These jobs have nothing to do with crafting, painting, decorating, growing, cleaning, selling, buying gourds, only loving 
them. 

This is how we REALLY belong! 

mailto:dsf1511@verizon.net


 

 

TGS Patch Happenings 
News and Events from TGS Gourd Patches 

 

TGS WEST TEXAS GOURD PATCH - Lubbock, TX area CONTACT: Charla Johnson at 806-795-

4405 CharKlass@aol.com or Beth Lively at 806-634-0161 blively@windstream.net 

No news to report.  
 

TGS CAPITAL OF TEXAS GOURD PATCH –Austin, TX area CONTACT Lynda Smith 512-524-7897 

lyndabethsmith@gmail.com  Cindy Noles, Co-Chair 512-985-5032 

 The Capital of Texas patch met  on May 12 at the home of Lelia and Jimmy Sublett. We discussed our 

plans to make a zentangle quilt for the raffle at the TGS show. We also talked about the new gallery  in Blanco 

which is interested in working with gourd artists  to present classes and display/sell gourds  in their place on 

the square. Lelia has already taught a class and has some of her gourd collection on display there. After a good 

meal we all learned how to woodburn and block off areas with tape so we could spray the background with 

textured paints. Beautiful! Our next meeting will be on July 14th at Yoanna Baumgartner's home in north Aus-

tin where we will learn how to make one of her spectacular dolls. She and Lynda Smith will be participating in 

the Kerrville Arts and Cultural Fine Art Gourd Show from May 24 to July 8.For information about our patch 

just contact  me at lyndabethsmith@gmail.com. 

 

TGS HEART OF TEXAS PATCH –Waco, TX  area  CONTACT: Bob Schuetze at 254-772-4519 

Currently inactive.  

 

TGS GUADALUPE GOURD PATCH – Texas Hill Country Area  CONTACT: Bob Richie at 830-357-

8939  brichie@ktc.com or Judy Richie at judyrichie@yahoo.com 

 A lot is going on here in Kerrville, where the Guadalupe Gourd Patch meets every other month on the 

second Saturday.  We are gearing up for the 7th annual Southwest Fine Art Gourd Show.  Our patch is a group 

member of the Kerr Arts and Cultural Center that sponsors the show.  We will provide all the food for the re-

ception and award ceremony on May 26.  We have four members who will be in the show, Betty Vertin, Bar-

bara Longanecker, Sharon Harrison and Judy Richie.  This year each artist can have up to 10 entries.  The 

2012 TGS Raffle gourd will be on display and tickets will be on sale for chances to win this wonderful 

gourd.   We hope to see a lot of you at the show. 

 On May 12 we met at Judy Richie's home.  Members were encouraged to bring something for show 

and tell as well as anything that they were having problems with.  We discussed the class offerings for the 

Lone Star Gourd Festival and all were encouraged to sign up for classes.   As usual, we  had a wonderful pot-

luck lunch.  Our next meeting is scheduled for 14.  We will be having a session on using colored pencils.   

 

TGS ARLINGTON GOURD PATCH—Arlington, TX area 

CONTACT: Cindi Creswell at 817-244-0135 cidnboo@att.net 

Email: arlingtongourdpatch@hotmail.com   Website: www.ArlingtonGourdPatch.webs.com  

 The Arlington Patch has been busy updating our website with a new look and different features from 

our artists. Patti Jo has been eager to unveil a new logo and tri-folds for our Patch. Thanks Patti Jo. 

Highlighting one of our members - Georgia Cunningham who had a Southwestern Gourd Art Show at the Old 

Post Office Museum in Graham, Tx.  Georgia has been educating the area with " not your same ole gourd that 

Grandma use to grow". Check out all of our multi-talented artists at our web-

site...  www.ArlingtonGourdPatch.webs.com 

 At the April meeting we used fibers to weave around the gourd rim getting our inspiration from the Fi-

ber and Gourd Book. Our May meeting we tried our hand at colored pencil with a sad eyed basset as the sub-

ject. This was a new venture for many. 

mailto:lyndabethsmith@gmail.com
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At press time, our June meeting will be led by Susan Ashley who is a talented weaver. She will guide us through 

weaving an antler on a gourd. Join us on the 3rd Sunday of the month at 2:00pm, the Fielder Museum. The patch 

takes the summer off to create and be inspired. We'll resume back in September. Please check out the website for 

updates. Contact Cindi Creswell, cidnboo@att.net or 817 244-0135 with any questions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TGS COWTOWN PATCH - Ft. Worth, TX area  CONTACT: Barb Petroski at 817-249-2929 lunar-

wind7@aol.com or Becky Wise 817-726-6653  db.wise@me.com   website http:/www.angelfire.com/tx5/

cowtowngourdpatch  

No news to report 

 

TGS SOUTHEAST TEXAS GOURD PATCH - Houston, TX  area  CONTACT: Buddy Trotter (Acting 

Secretary 281-300-5013  buddytrotter@gmail.com  website www.artisanart.biz/tgs_southeast 

The Southeast Texas Gourd Patch has been busy this Spring.  In April, the patch met at the Art League of 

Baytown which sponsored a three dimensional mask competition titled “Face Off”.  Several of our members en-

tered pieces in the competition.  Susan Urban won 3rd place for her mask titled “Chakra” and Darla Hines, Susan 

Urban, and Margaret Bell all won Honorable Mention awards.  It was a great opportunity for the members to show 

off their talents with gourds in a general art competition.   

 In May we met at the house of Cathy West.   Darla Hines conducted a class on cutting, carving, and fili-

gree.  Darla did a great job of demonstrating the use of various burs, and tools and everybody had an opportunity 

to get hands on experience.  

 In June the patch met at the house of Abby Sandlin where Cheryl Trotter and Darla Hines did a workshop 

on pine needle coiling.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

     Gourd with Pine Needle Coiling         Darla Hines in Middle with  her  Giant Gourd Baby. 

Members Georgia, Carolyn and Jean admiring show   Arlington Patch Show & Tell 

                                      and tell display          



 

 

 

TGS COASTAL BEND GOURD PATCH - Corpus Christi, TX  area CONTACT: Don Vyskocilat 281-

451-3493  dvyskocil@sbcglobal.net  

No news to report 

 

TGS EAST TEXAS PINEY WOODS GOURD PATCH—East TX area CONTACT: Pam Word at 903-

663-0017 havnwords@peoplepc.com  Piney Woods website  http://www.geocities.com/pwgourds/

patch.html.   

Currently Inactive 

 

TGS DALLAS GOURD PATCH-Dallas, TX  area  CONTACT: Linda Hughes at 817-368-3400  

 iamonelinda2@yahoo.com or Pat Duncan at 972-463-8668 pdunk8@msn.com 

Several of our club members attended the March Spring Meeting in Hallettsville, Texas, at Roy & 

Blanch Cavaretta’s Farm. As a result, our club did not hold a March meeting. What a great experience for me, 

a first timer, to attend that meeting. Several brought goods to sell and trade and the meal was excellent. Also 

there were some demo's given by several club members, one of them our own John Flewharty on Thunder 

Gourds. Kudo's to Roy and Blanch for hosting the meeting. Great folks! Great place! 

April's meeting was covered by Don Sharp as I was away on vacation. I understand he held a great 

meeting and Mari Tarver did a wonderful class on the use of ink dyes and beads. Thanks to both of you.  

We are so proud of one of our members, John Flewharty, as he has been accepted to display his gourds at the 

Kerr Arts and Cultural Center's 7th Annual South-west Fine Art Gourd Show to be held May 24 - July 8 in 

Kerrville. Congrats John!!  

At the May meeting we discussed ways to bring in new members and I have to say, Pat Duncan is do-

ing her share of getting the news out. She is giving a demonstration to a first grade class and is taking a variety 

of eighteen animals she has made from gourds! Pat brought her pig with her that will hold raffle tickets for the 

big gourd at Fredericksburg. Thought you all might enjoy seeing the little guy. Quite the collection! She has 

also given 3 gourd presentations this quarter to garden club meetings in Dallas, Heath and Ferrel Texas.  

Barbie Holton gave us a great class on pine needle rims and weaving in the afternoon. She has a real 

skill for teaching and getting the ideas across to the student. If you ever have a chance to take one of her 

classes, I say, "Go for it!" Thanks Barbie! Next month I am going share my experience with crayon application 

and everyone will get a chance to "play around with it."  

 

 

 

 

 

Send us your patch news and photos!  If you would like to start a gourd 

patch in your area send us your info and we will include it in the Patch 

Happenings! 

Pat Duncan with her Gourd Pig 
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KACC 2012 Southwest Gourd Fine Art Show 
 

 Located in the heart of the Texas Hill country is the Kerr Arts and Cultural Center.  Once again,  

KACC hosted  the center’s annual Southwest Gourd Fine Art Show.   This is the seventh year for the juried 

art show and competition and it was open to gourd artists from all states.   Over 156 entries from 26 differ-

ent artist were submitted and awards were presented over Memorial Day weekend.  These beautiful gourd 

pieces will be on display at KACC until July 8, 2012.  .   

  

 Winners included many members of the Texas Gourd Society.  Below is a list of awards presented: 

 

      Best of Show       
          Snow Leopards of Tibet          

         Reggie Eakin   

 

                 Southwest Style 

 

   First   Night Flyers               Judy Richie 

   Second             Spirit in Tears   Judy Richie 

   Third   Navajo Silversmith             Reggie Eakin 

 

      Contemporary Style 

 

   First   Red Majesty   Judy Richie 

   Second   Mermaid & Dolphin  Melissa Jones 

   Third   Music in the Round  JoAnne Richardson 

 

      Fiber Works 

 

   First   The Woven One  Sheila Guidry 

   Second   Gypsy    Yoanna Baumgartner 

   Third   Patchwork   Betty Vertin 

 

      Vessels 

 

   First   Dipper Gourd   Dusti Lockey 

   Second   Intertwined   Judy Richie 

   Third   Wolves Among Trees  Joyce Campbell 

 

      Carving 

 

   First   Southwest Cougars  Reggie Eakin 

   Second   Circle of Flowers  Sheila Guidry 

   Third   Heart’s Desire   Yoanna Baumgartner 

 
 

        

   

 To learn more about this outstanding show, the KACC, and to view pictures of all the winners, visit 

the KACC website at www.kacckerville.com 
  

http://www.kacckerville.com


 

 

Photos of some of the KACC Winners 

Sheila Guidry      “The Woven One” 

Judy Richie   “Spirit in Tears” 

Betty Vertin            “Patchwork” Melissa Jones     “Mermaid & Dolphin” 
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Class Offerings for Lone Star Gourd Festival 2012 

 
 Classes for the 2012 Lone Star Gourd Festival have been finalized.  Once again the festival is offering a wide vari-

ety of informative classes being taught by some of the best gourd artists around the state.  Shown below are the details of 

posted classes being offered in Fredericksburg, October 18-21, 2012. 

 For more detailed information, including descriptions of the class, materials to be provided by the instructor, and 

materials you should bring to a class, please visit our website page  http://texasgourdsociety.org.  If you need additional in-

formation not found on the website, you can contact Cheryl Trotter (phone 281-300-5013, email 4cheryltrotter@gmail.com) 

who is Chairman of the Education committee.   

 

Keep these guidelines in mind when considering classes– 

 All classes are held outside in a covered pavilion. Please dress accordingly. 

 Please check times carefully for all classes, as times for each class may vary. 

 Masks are MANDATORY for all classes involving carving. Please read the list of materials you are to bring to see if a 

mask is required. 

 Many classes accept walk-ins at class time, if space allows. Some classes cannot accept walk-ins, due to materials re-

quired for the instructor. Please read the class descriptions for details. 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 18, 2012  

Class T-1P  $50 

1 pm – 5 pm     

Run For The Roses 

Miriam Joy  

Skill Level - All  

Class   T – 2A  $75 

8 AM – 2 PM  

Copper Leaf-Relief Carving 

Judie Richie 

Skill level - All   

Class   T – 3A  $50 

8 AM – 12 Noon 

Gourd Egg Ornament 

Susan Urban 

Skill-Beginners 

Class   T – 4A  $100 

8 AM – 4 PM 

Deer 

Pyrography & Colored Pencil 

Hellen Martin 

Skill level - All    

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 19, 2012  

Class   F – 1P  $50 

1 PM – 5 PM 

Basking in the Sun 

Miriam Joy 

Skill level - All   

Class   F– 2A  $65 

8 AM – 2 PM 

Coiling with Antler 

Judie Richie 

Skill level - All   

Class F-3P  $65 

12:30 PM – 4:30 PM 

Leather Texture 

Sue Haberer 

Skill level - All 

Class   F – 4A  $50 

8 AM – 12 Noon 

Faux Leather Tooling Pyrogra-

phy 

Hellen Martin 



 

 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 19, 2012  

(Continued) 

Class   F – 5P  $65 

1 PM – 5 PM 

Southwest Mountains 

Hellen Martin 

Skill level - All    

Class   F – 7A  $50 

8 AM – 12 Noon 

Basic Closed Coiling 

Darla Hines 

Skill level - All    

Class   F – 6A 

9 AM – 12 Noon  $60 

Filagree Ornaments 

Barbara Longanecker 

Skill level - All  

Class   F – 8P  $50 

1 PM – 5 PM 

Textured Metallic Gourd 

w/Coiling and Embellishment 

Margaret Bell 

Skill level - Beginners   

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2012   

Class SA-4P   $50 

1 PM—5 PM 

Gourd Egg Ornament 

Susan Urban 

Skill-Beginners 

Class SA-1A  $55 

8 AM – 12 Noon 

Alcohol Dye Technique 

Judie Richie 

Skill level - All  

Class SA-1P  $35 

1 PM -4 PM 

Asian Bowl w/Washi 

Paper Collage 

Terry Noxel 

Class SA-3P  $65 

1 PM – 5 PM 

Pyro Patterns 

Barbie Holton 

Skill level - All 

Class SA-5P  $50 

1 PM – 5 PM 

Gourdian Angels 

Mari Tarver 

Skill level - Beginners   

           

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 21, 2012   

Class SU-2A  $60 

8 AM – 12 Noon 

Twining w/Seagrass 

Judie Richie 

Skill level - All   

Class SU-1A  $55 

9 AM – 3 PM 

Zenmobile 

Clara Willibey 

Skill level - All   

Class SU-3A   $50 

9 AM – 1 PM 

Photographing Gourds 

Michael Penn Smith 

Skill level-Intermediate 

Class SU-4A   $50 

8 AM – 12 Noon 

Gourdian Angels 

Mari Tarver 

Skill level-All  
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A Celebration of Gourds, by Barbara Petroski  
 

 Sometime this past winter Becky and I decided to have another great adventure.  This time it was 

to the New Mexico Gourd Show in Albuquerque, New Mexico.  With it being a ten-hour drive, we de-

cided to leave Thursday, February 24th.  Friday would be spent in Old Town, Saturday at the gourd show 

and a return drive home would commence on Sunday. 

 We left early Thursday morning and drove about a mile before our first stop at Starbucks for a 

double shot of espresso. Then it was north to Amarillo where we made a left turn onto I-40 and straight 

to our destination - a unique bed and breakfast that Becky had researched and made reservations for our 

trip.  Los Pablamos Historic Inn and Organic Farm was a great place.   It came complete with roaming 

peacocks, various barn animals and a lavender farm. 

 After a fabulous breakfast the next morning we headed to Old Town where we visited with shop-

keepers, looked and shopped and shopped until we dropped.  A dinner of green chili stew sure hit the 

spot.  After breakfast the next morning we headed to Wrights Indian Arts for a feast for the eyes and 

imagination.  They had displays of all sorts of Native American art, including some gourds by Texan D. 

R. Nance, who was one of the vendors at the gourd show. 

 The NM fairgrounds were right down the street and after a brief hunt we found the hall.  While it 

lacked in the number of vendors, it more than made up for it with the breadth of talent.  We met Pierre 

Nichols who had been a vendor at the TGS show.  His work was unique in that it resembles the art of the 

ancient Mimbres people.  He paints black designs on white gourds and then includes detail work that 

makes them resemble ancient cracked pottery. 

 There was an extremely talented Peruvian vendor (now living in Santa Fe) that was showing her 

wood burned gourds.  Her work was extremely detailed and all done with a wooden-handled chisel-

shaped instrument called a buril.  D.R. Nance brought dozens of his feathered masks.  Of which, two fol-

lowed Barbara home to Benbrook, Texas.   Seeing John and Sharon Flewharty in their booth at the show 

was a pleasant surprise. 

 Sadly there was no competition this year.  That was certainly a disappointment, however they had 

a marvelous display of gourds.  One feature of their show was their educational area where they had in-

formation on gourd cultivations, displays on the uses of gourds, and much, much more.  

 Sunday came all too quickly.  Neither one of us wanted to return to reality or our jobs in Fort 

Worth.  It is great fun to visit other gourd shows and to see the local talent especially when they are in an 

enchanting city like Albuquerque. 

Barbara Petroski D R Nance 



 

 

2012 TGS Spring Meeting a Success! 

 
 On March 17, 2012 the Texas Gourd Society held their Spring meeting at the beautiful farm 

of Roy and Blanche Cavaretta near Halletsville, Texas.   The day was filled with events including a 

Swap and Sell,  gourd crafting demonstrations,  and the spring general membership meeting.  The 

Cavarettas served a delicious barbeque meal and Zelda Hornsby treated everyone to her delicious 

red beans and rice.  Below are a few pictures from this fun filled event.  

John Flewharty and Tom Hornsby Frank Richardson treated everyone to some 

great music during lunch 

Everyone enjoyed some really great food! 
Members listening intently to a demonstration 
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Welcome New Members!! 
Join a Patch, ask questions, volunteer and have fun. 

LINDA ALATTON 
5301 25

TH
 ST 

LUBBOCK, TX 79407 
806-392-1207 
slattonfam@yahoo.com 
 
CINDY HARRISON 
2625 OAK LANE  
RENO, TX 75462 
903-401-2752 
harrisons3006@yahoo.com 
 
ROXANNE J. SPREHE 
2825 E. SHORE LN 
CRANDON, WI 54520 
715-478-5703  
rsprehe@frontiernet.net 
 
JANICE T. REICH 
P.O. BOX 515 
MANCOS, CO 81328 
209-404-4694 
reichline@aol.com 

SARAH “CIRCE” BILESCHI-
JOINES 
222 E. McCART ST 
KRUM, TX 76249 
940-368-3260 
circe.joines@yahoo.com 
 
DARALYN SHAW 
14225 PUNTA BONAIRE DR 
CORPUS CHRISTI, TX 78418 
361-548-1159 
beccad56@hotmail.com 
 
TIM BENSON 
P.O. BOX 130151 
TYLER, TX 75713 
903-372-3276  
Benson0423@gmail.com 

Members! 
 

At the 2011 TGS Spring Meeting the  
officers and board member voted to  
provide all members with a copy of  

the Gourdzette by mail.    

 
If you would like to view this and 

back issues in color you can access 
them by 

 going to the following link: 
 

www.texasgourdsociety.org/

gourdzette-copies.html 
 

You will see a link to this issue and 
many of the back issues published by 

PENNY LYONS 
6226 SETTLERS LAKE CIR. 
KATY, TX 77449 
832-321-3420 
 
BARBARA HEMMER 
3000 TREY LANE 
BRENHAM, TX 77833 
979-836-6663 
hemmtbh@yahoo.com 
 
LYNELLE McKAY 
3700 SOARING EAGLE 
AUSTIN, TX 78746 
512-944-0491  
lynellemckay@austin.rr.com 
 

mailto:slattonfam@yahoo.com
mailto:3006@yahoo.com
mailto:rsprehe@frontiernet.net
mailto:reichline@aol.com
mailto:circe.joines@yahoo.com
mailto:beccad56@hotmail.com
mailto:Benson0423@gmail.com
mailto:hemmtbh@yahoo.com
mailto:lynellemckay@austin.rr.com
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UPCOMING GOURD EVENTS 2012 
   
 
June 21-23  Pennsylvania Gourd Fest – Kinzers PA   
   www.pagourdsociety.org  
  
June 23-24  Lebanon  Art and Gourd Festival – Lebanon, IL      
    www.illinoisgourdsociety.org  
 
July 12-15  Northwest Gourd Festival – Ellensburg WA   
   www.wagourdsociety.org  
 
August 26-27    Hawaii Gourd Society’s Ipu Cultural Festival – Mauna Lani HI  
   hawaiigourdsociety.com  
 
Sept 7-9  North Carolina Gourd Society Show – Raleigh, NC      
   www.ncgourdsociety.org  
 
Sept 14-16  Illinois State Gourd Festival – Chicago IL   
   www.illinoisgourdsociety.org  
 
Sept 14-16  Mississippi Gourd Festival -- Raleigh, MS    
   www.mississippigourdsociety.org  
 
Sept 14-16   Michigan Festival of Gourds—Imlay MI 
   www.michiganfestival of gourds.com 
  
Sept 20-23  Florida Annual Gourd Retreat – Paisley FL    
    www.flgourdsoc.org  
  
Sept 28-30  Ohio Gourd Show -- Greenville OH  
    www.OhioGourdSociety.com  
 
Oct 6-7  Idaho Gourd Festival – Boise ID     
   www.idahogourdsociety.org/festival.html  
 

Oct 18-21  Texas Gourd Society Festival – Fredricksburg TX    
    www.texasgourdsociety.org  
 
Oct 19-21  Georgia Gourd Show -- Griffin GA      
   www.georgiagourdsociety.com  
  
Oct 19-21  Alabama Gourd Society Show - Cullman Al       
   www.alabamagourdsociety.org  
 
Nov 3-4  Virginia Gourd Festival – Middletown VA    

    VirginiaLoversGourdSociety.org  
 

 



 

 

THE TEXAS GOURDZETTE 

NEWSLETTER 

ADVERTISING RATES 

AD RATES FOR 1 YEAR (4 issues) In-

cludes a LINK on the TGS website to 

your website, or your email and/or 

phone number. Single issue ads do not 

receive a free website link. 

Full Page AD(8.5 x 11 inches) $60 per issue 

1/2 Page AD $30 per issue 

1/3 Page AD $20 per issue 

1/4 Page AD $15 per issue 

1/6 Page AD(3 x 3.5 inches) $10 per issue  

Deadlines for ad changes are the first day of 

March, June, Sept. or Dec. 

AD RATES PER ISSUE 

Single issue ads will run slightly higher if 

you do not go with a full year – and, do 

not include a free link listed as “Gourd-

zette Advertisers”. 

Full Page AD(8.5 x 11 inches) $70 per issue 

1/2 Page AD $35 per issue 

1/3 Page AD $25 per issue 

1/4 Page AD $18 per issue 

1/6 Page AD(3 x 3.5 inches) $12 per issue  

Deadlines for ad changes are the first day of 

March, June, Sept. or Dec. 

Check should be made payable to:  

The Texas Gourd Society 

and mailed to: 

1518 Airline Drive,  Katy, TX  77493 

 

GOURDZETTE EDITOR 

Cathy West 

281-391-9327 

disn@consolidated.net 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP 
TEXAS GOURD SOCIETY 

The Kappa Chapter, TEXAS GOURD SOCIETY (TGS) is 

part of the American Gourd Society (AGS). Mem-

bership benefits of TGS include quarterly newslet-

ters called THE TEXAS GOURDZETTE, source infor-

mation for seeds, gourds, educational materials, 

show information, tools, seminars, workshops, 

meetings, horticulture, demonstrations, ideas for 

embellishing and more. Texas is divided into regions 

called “TGS Gourd Patches”. Dues for TGS mem-

bers are $12 per year, expiring Dec. 31. Two state 

meetings are held: one in Spring and one in Fall. 

TGS ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP FORM 

Name ___________________________________  

Address __________________________________  

City ________________  State______ Zip_ _ _ _   

Phone ______________  Email _______________  

Membership (Circle One) 

New Member Amount Enclosed
  

Renewal $12 renewal   

 

$12 TGS MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL STARTS JANUARY 
FIRST EACH YEAR. DUES FOR NEW MEMBERS JOINING 
IN LATER MONTHS ARE PRORATED: JAN $12, FEB $11, 
MAR $10,  
APRIL $9, MAY $8, JUNE $7. TO COVER CURRENT + 
FOLLOWING YEAR: JULY $18 (12+6), AUG $17, SEPT 
$16.  
Please mail payment and completed form to:  
TEXAS GOURD SOCIETY 
 9830 Shadydale Ln.  
Dallas, TX 75238.  
Make checks payable to: Texas Gourd Society, Inc.  
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AGS COLLECTION OF DUES 

 
To join or renew American Gourd Society 

membership, pay $15 directly to AGS at P.O. 

Box 2186 Kokomo, IN 46904-2186, phone 765

-453-5047, or send email. Texas Gourd Society 

does NOT collect American Gourd Society 

dues. Visit website: 

www.americangourdsociety.org or email ags-

membership@insightbb.com  

Texas Gourd Society Annual 
Dues Payment of $12 will be 
paid each year by TGS mem-
bers. Membership will expire 
December 31 each year. Note 
new mailing address.  

TEXAS GOURD SOCIETY 

9830 Shadydale Ln.,  

Dallas, TX 75238.  

See details above or on the 
TGS website at: 
www.texasgourdsociety.org  

Texas Gourd Society, Inc.      Vol. 17-2 
PO Box 4601 
Pineville, LA 71361     
Address Correction Requested  

http://www.americangourdsociety.org/
mailto:agsmembership@insightbb.com
mailto:agsmembership@insightbb.com
http://www.texasgourdsociety.org/

